## **SAFETY COMMITTEE**

## <u>December 6, 2010</u>

The December 6, 2010 Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 8:15 p.m. in Council Chambers by Chad Smith, Chairman. Safety Committee members present were Kyle McColly and Chad Smith. Scot Swinehart was absent.

Others present included: Scott Washburn, Mayor; Dave Olds, Police Chief; Chanda Neely, Daily Chief Union; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk.

The following bills were presented:

	POLICE	FIRE	MUNI. CT.	<b>GENERAL</b>
Automated Petroleum		356.57		
AT&T Global	384.49	384.48		
Aramark		101.95		
Bender Communications	50.00			
Bender Communications	695.00			
Brown Supply	48.00	159.19	102.88	
Brownells, Inc.	625.41			
Chief Supply	263.89			
Dayton Legal Blank, Inc.			8.00	
Gall's	743.75	132.93		
Green Guard First Aid	110.03		41.50	
Guth Laboratories Inc.	29.08			
Inventory Trading Company		205.50		
Kiesler's Police Supply	1413.00			
Kerr's Auto Services	80.95			216.27
Kline Pest Control			27.50	27.50
Kline Pest Control		44.00		
Lexis Nexis	113.46			
Millers Auto Shop LLC			171.45	
Medical Arts Press	16.94			
New Haven Supply		43.06		
OH Dept. of Public Safety	350.00			
Pilot Travel Centers	1149.12			
Quartermaster	54.95			
Quill				707.07
Rall Supply		22.97		
Rarey-Roth			505.00	
Staples		140.41		
IUPA	35.00			
Treasurer, State of Ohio	747.00			
OH Department of Commerce		150.00		
US Bank	397.87			179.75
US LubeXpress	45.99			
US Fire Equipment		149.40		
Verizon Wireless	351.83			
Walmart	224.39			
West			328.00	
Wyandot Memorial Hospital		899.50		
Yeaters Laundry	175.25			
Total	8105.40	2789.96	1184.33	1130.59

TOTAL BILLS: \$13,210.28

A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. McColly, for the approval and payment of bills totaling \$13,210.28. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

The minutes of the November 1, 2010 Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

The minutes of the November 15, 2010 special Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

It was noted that bids were opened on Tuesday, November 30, 2010 for the lease of two police cruisers. Chief Olds indicated that he is still obtaining information on these bids and will report back to the Safety Committee with his findings.

Mayor Washburn indicated that he was approached recently by a member of the community who indicated that they were told that the turn-out gear purchased by the Fire Department was purchased at a higher cost from an out of town supplier rather than a lower cost quoted from a local supplier. It was noted that this matter will be checked into.

Safety Committee members reviewed a quote from Fire Safety Services, Inc., Huntsville, Ohio for a shadow command light with two 1500 watt, 230 volt lightheads, 355° rotation, umbilical cord controller. This equipment is needed to light fire scenes. The cost for this equipment is \$4,172.00 plus shipping charges of \$150.00.

A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. McColly, to authorize the purchase of a shadow command light from Fire Safety Services at a total cost not to exceed \$4,400.00. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

Chief Olds reviewed a letter received from Teen MOPS thanking Officer Drew Ruse for taking the time to speak with their group.

Chief Olds reported that Officer Drew Ruse has been assigned as the School Resource Officer and is currently mapping the schools for security purposes.

Chief Olds also reported that the Police Department's canine unit is up and running. Recent donations received for the canine unit include: Elks - \$578.00; Kambach Feeds – food for the life of the dog; Wal-Mart - \$25 monthly gift certificate for incidentals (shampoo, treats, toys, etc.).

It was noted that Fire Chief Bill Sturgeon is planning a gathering in January for the two full-time firefighters who are retiring.

It was also noted that the two new firefighters recently hired are doing an excellent job.

Safety Committee members reviewed a notice received from the Ohio Department of Commerce Division of Liquor Control indicating that all permits to sell alcoholic beverages in the City will expire on February 1, 2011. In order to maintain their permit privileges, every permit holder must file a renewal application. Safety Committee members voiced no objections to the renewal liquor permits within the City.

Mayor Washburn reported that school personnel have expressed their appreciation to Lieutenant Dan Ross as the former School Resource Officer and to Officer Drew Ruse as the current School Resource Officer.

A motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. McColly, to enter into an executive session to discuss the Firefighter Labor Agreement. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried. Upon completion of the executive session, the Safety Committee reconvened into regular session.

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned.

<del></del>			
	Chad Smith,	Chairman	